CALSFA Meeting Minutes
August 20, 2013  (Recorded by Achla Marathe, Edited by Holly Scoggins)

Attendees: Andrew Neilson, Achla Marathe, Renee Boyer, Holly Scoggins, Dean Alan Grant

Dean's Update:

Undergraduates for Fall - 500 new students + 140 transfer students,  60 students for Ag Tech.  A welcome session will be held this Sunday for new students at Litton Reeves. Grad student number is stable. 

Busy summer, lots of events: FFA state convention, NACTA conference (record attendance), governor school, field days, alumni events, Ag Expo.  There will be an Alumni event in Atlanta prior to 1st football game. 

HAB1 – construction is on track. Dairy phase I (relocation) is on track. Elizabeth Reed says site work is on track. Work will begin next month. There is still some uncertainty about the design and planning phase. Next phase will be to address the remaining livestock facility.

Faculty numbers: 12 new faculty joining in August, 3 new in January. Will bring total to 224 tenured track faculties.

Cregg Woods is retiring August 31, 2013. Search for this position will begin soon.

Encouraged participation in the presidential search (VT). Noted the first listening session was with the Board of Directors of the Farm Bureau.

Three  5-year reviews will kick-off this year – FST, HNFE, APS. CALSFA is to provide one person to each of the review teams. Reviews will start late September or early October (see below).
Other news: 

Governance council  - the CALS Council will have a meeting in Sept. Will bring the proposed changes to the Sept. meeting to make a formal motion.

Holly noted the academic council (Council on Academic Policy) has met twice; also a subcommittee meeting. Mike Ellerbrock is the Chair.

Holly mentioned that we need to collate CALSFA meeting minutes for the last year. Right now we have nothing on the CALS website. Renee will look at her notes and try to put something together.

Treasurer's report - Andrew said that there was only one deposit made last year. 

Not sure about the October Fest, will need to reconsider if we should have it this year.

*Unit leader reviews -  CALSFA representatives volunteered:

HNFE - Renee Boyer

APS - Andrew Neilson

FST - Achla Marathe

Meeting adjourned.

